
I’d like to start this month’s column
with congratulations to Linda Jeffrey,
who became Minister of Natural
Resources last month. Linda has been a
strong supporter of and hard worker for
Brampton for a long time, and deserves
this recognition. This is great news for
all of us.

As I reflect on the things going on at
the Board of Trade this month, several
are worth commenting on. So instead
of an article focused on one issue, this
month I’d like to give you a variety of
updates.

PMH Redevelopment – There is some
urgency around getting the local share
funding in place to move ahead with
the redevelopment of the Peel
Memorial Hospital site. We have had
several meetings on this topic over the
past few months, and time is running
out for Brampton to commit to funding
their local share of the cost. 

In our favour is a commitment from
the Province, and we are in the
Provincial five- year capital forecast.
Working against us is the fact that we
recently got a new hospital, and many
other communities are also competing
for limited dollars. So, to ensure we get
the Provincial money to proceed, the
City of Brampton must commit to 10%
of the cost. If they don't, we may be
passed over by the Province. 

We have met with the City on this
issue and they are working on a
solution. We believe there are a number
of options the city could explore to
raise this money and we are confident
the City will do this in the most cost-
effective manner, while mitigating the
effect on Brampton taxpayers. Many of
the other municipalities already have

their local share commitments in place,
so if we don’t act quickly, we may lose
the opportunity to move ahead on our
badly needed second Health Care
Facility. If you see people wearing a
blue "Friends of Peel Memorial - More
than a Hospital" button you will know
they are supporting this initiative.
Please join us as we work together to
make this project happen.

International Trade – By the time you
read this, our new International Trade
committee will have met twice. This is
an exciting opportunity to develop and
enhance Brampton's trade
relationships. We are, of course, already
doing a lot of business with the USA,
but what about the rest of the world?
Let’s see what we can do to improve two
-way trade. Some people have
commented that this initiative is about
organizing a Trade Mission to India or
China. That is incorrect. We are working
on identifying what can be done to
increase two- way trade between
Brampton and various areas around
the world, and then planning the best
way to get that going with our partners.

Business Person of the Year – We are
very proud that Doug Munro of
Maritime Ontario is our Business
Person of the Year for 2010. Ever since
the announcement was made, I have
been told many stories about what a
wonderful man he is, and all the

accomplishments he and his company
have realized. Please join us on March
25th to honor him at a dinner hosted by
the BBoT.

South West Quadrant Renewal – I
have heard many comments and read a
lot of press on this topic. We lobbied in
favour of the project last year. The
deadline for submissions was February
11and we look forward to hearing the
results of the review of these
submissions. Brampton needs a strong
downtown core in order to become
more successful as a well-balanced
City. This project, along with the
PMH redevelopment and the
Hotel/Convention centre projects will
bring much needed stimulus and new
jobs to a City that was particularly hard
hit by the economic downturn of the
last 18 months. Until now, we have
been a city very reliant on
manufacturing, transportation and
logistics. The opportunities provided by
these projects would bring new kinds of
jobs to our City. If you want to find out
more, please come to our Policy and
Government Relations committee
meetings.

Hotel and Convention Centre – as
mentioned above, we have a need for
new types of investment in order to
make our City’s economy more robust
and balanced. Here is a quote from the
City of Brampton website “Brampton
currently ranks as Canada’s 11th largest
city, yet we do not have a venue in our
downtown core in which to host
conferences or large gatherings.  As a
growing tourist destination, downtown
Brampton needs increased capacity to
host regional, national and
international events, such as major

conferences and conventions”. For
example, at the Brampton Board of
Trade we could work to host the
Ontario and/or Canadian Chamber of
Commerce annual general meeting.
That would be a wonderful opportunity
for us and our City.

HST – The Harmonized Sales Tax is
coming. We have heard much on this
topic at the Board of Trade. We had a
recent visit from Tim Hudak, leader of
the opposition for Ontario. He asked us
about our thoughts on the topic, and
told us what his party is doing. We
passed along the concerns we have
heard from many of our members who
are apprehensive about the impact of
this new tax on their businesses. We
have sent a letter to the Premier,
requesting a reduction of 1% (down to
12 from the 13 it is proposed to be). We
have considered holding more
information sessions and perhaps
having someone from one of our many
accounting firm members come in to
update you on the issues. Would you
benefit from this? Please let us know.

And finally, I wanted to mention how
excited we all are that Canada is host to
the 2010 Winter Olympics in Vancouver.
I have been watching the opening
ceremonies and some of the first events
on TV while crafting this article. It is my
hope that when you read this, Canada
will have achieved much success both
in terms of medals, and as a place
where all visitors who came to Canada
for the experience were more than
satisfied.

I am interested in your opinion. You
can reach me by email at
president@bramptonbot.com

Brampton needs two hospitals and
most Bramptonians know it.
Brampton’s business community
knows it.  The Mayor and City and
Regional Councillors know it.  The
Premier, the Minister of Health, and
our local MPPs all know it. 

Brampton has already been approved
for two hospitals.  Our first is the
amazing facility that is the Brampton
Civic Hospital (BCH).  The second will
be the hospital or healthcare facility
that is developed on the Peel Memorial
Hospital (PMH) site.  

At the crossroads for the
redevelopment of PMH is money.
Historically, all hospitals were built and
funded by the provincial government.
The local community would be
responsible for equipment and other
non-building capital goods.

When BCH was built the local share
or amount contributed by our
community, was an astounding 30% of
the project, which is 30% of nearly $1
billion.  The result is a world-class
facility we can all be proud of. 

The current funding model, which
departs with tradition, is a 90/10 split,
where the province is responsible for
90% of the cost of construction and any
lands and the local share is 10% plus
the cost of equipment.  This is the new
reality across the province.

Based on figures provided by William
Osler Health Centre (WOHC) when
they presented their vision for the Peel
Memorial site, the local share would be
about $110 million.  The William Osler
Health System Foundation (WOHSF)
has committed to raising $25m through
fundraising and WOHC has committed

an additional $25m - $35m in revenue
generation from on- site parking and
other revenue opportunities.  That puts
the City’s local share at about $60m, not
a lot to pay for a healthcare facility that
will surely be one of the best in the
world.  (To see the possible planned
facility visit,
www.MoreThanAHospital.ca

City Council needs to commit to the
local share soon or we risk being left
behind.  The William Osler Health
System will formally request funding at
City Council on March 31.

Other communities have already
stepped up and committed to their
local share.  Vaughan has committed
$80m, Burlington has committed $60m
and Barrie has committed $52.5m.  The
90/10 funding model is the playing
field all Ontario municipalities are on.
Brampton needs to make the same
commitment other municipalities
have.  Actually, Brampton is ahead of
the game when you consider that the
Peel Memorial site is already approved
for redevelopment by the provincial
government.  None of these other
communities can make that statement.

Let’s for a minute look beyond the
health and wellness benefits of
Brampton having a second healthcare
facility and consider the economic
benefits.  WOHC tells us that the facility
itself will employ hundreds of

knowledge- based workers.  The belief
is that it will also generate more
knowledge- based jobs, new
development and further tax revenue
for the City. 

Mayor Susan Fennell acknowledged
the benefits in her annual BBOT
address in January. 

“As Mayor, I firmly believe that a
revitalized Peel Memorial site will act as
a catalyst for redevelopment along
Queen Street, our central commercial
corridor. Accessible by Züm and ripe
with the potential for a series of high-
impact investments by the public and
private sectors, the Peel Memorial
Centre for Integrated Health and
Wellness is good for the downtown
core, good for business, and most
importantly, good for Bramptonians.
Premier McGuinty, let’s get to work on
Peel Memorial and send the message
that Brampton is a city worth investing
in.”

Lastly, the $60m local share is a one-
time investment.  Once the facility is
built, the City is no longer responsible
for maintenance, improvements or any
other costs related to owning a facility
of this type.  Yet all Bramptonians will
benefit from it for many years to come.
Also, this is a “commitment”.  The City
will not be required to come up with
the entire local share as soon as the
project gets started, but rather will be
required to pay for it in installments
over a number of years.

Right now Brampton is at the front of
the healthcare development line.
Committing to local share will keep us
there..

Let’s encourage our elected officials

to make this commitment to the future
health care needs of our citizens.

You can reach me at
jim@schembrigroup.com.
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PMH local share the challenge ahead for redevelopment

Invoicing
rules for HST

As part of the comprehensive tax
reforms underway in Ontario, the
provincial sales tax is being
harmonized with the federal goods and
services tax (GST), which means
businesses need to be aware of how the
transition to this new “Harmonized
Sales Tax” will affect them.

Although businesses will benefit from
harmonization, most businesses will
have to adjust their practices before
and after the sales tax changes take
effect on July 1, 2010. Such steps
include updated customer invoices to
reflect the harmonized sales tax (HST).

As with current practice, GST/HST
registered businesses must continue to
disclose to customers if they are paying
the HST. Fortunately, the disclosure and
invoicing requirements for the HST in
Ontario will follow the existing GST
requirements. 
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